Spring Term in Class 4
Welcome back. 
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The children had lots of fun and learned some valuable lessons on our residential trip to Beaumanor Hall. I hope that you enjoyed some peace and quiet and that your tired children perked up after a few hours sleep. There were some exhausted children on the bus on the way back to school! 
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Onto the matter at hand - this half term. Each week will be slightly different to the last, as pack in a rich tapestry of learning. This week has been all about reading, the children have already compiled a list of their top five books of all time. I’m pleased that the class had so many titles to choose from – the children clearly spend a lot of quality time reading in the houses in and around Keyworth.     

We’re all set to enjoy another great World Book Day, with Willow Brook taking its inspiration from Dr Seuss. We’ll see the Cat in the Hat, Thing 1 and Thing 2 and maybe even a Wocket in a Pocket? We’ll be so busy reading, writing and having fun that the children won’t even notice that I’ve somehow managed to teach them the difference between a subordinating and a coordinating conjunction or a verb in the present progressive or the present perfect form. Wish me luck! 

Following on from book week, we will be learning about how to be the best person that we can be, after being guided by Linda Kranz’s book, Only one you. It will be a week of careful thought and deep reflection as we work out which is the best path to take in life. There will be sessions on when to speak and when to listen; when to stand out and when to go with the flow; and how to make the most of any situation. I can’t think of more valuable lessons to learn. 
Immediately after learning to be the best person we can be, we will learn to be the best scientists we can be as we embark on a week of science! The children will work through a (currently top secret) science investigation that will require problem solving, lateral thinking and a careful eye for detail. The children have also received their homework for this half term, to prepare something for a science fair that is taking place in classrooms on Thursday 15th March. If you have any questions, don’t hesitate to come and ask. 
Finally, to end this action packed half term, we will be learning about the remarkable life and death of Edith Cavell. Her brave and selfless acts are source of inspiration and her story is one that certainly deserves to be learned and reflected upon. Expect biographies, timelines and portraits as we study this celebrated nurse. 
Our maths work will be focusing on time. So far we’ve just looked at units of time and got a little carried away working out how many months I have been alive for (374). We have also managed to make other more useful conversions! It is an important skill to learn and requires as much practice as possible. Wherever you can, try to ask your child questions about the time. For example you could ask them what the current time is, how long their favourite TV programme lasts or how many minutes they took to find their school shoes. You could even add this up over the course of a week to show them that they spend nearly a whole school day per week just trying to leave the house! 
Please do come and see me if you have any concerns or queries. I do love a good chat! 
Mr Jones
